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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                      August 8, 2023
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@binghamid.gov

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@binghamid.gov

	Scott Murphy
	City of Blackfoot Street & Sanitation
	(208) 680-8238
	smurphy@cityofblackfoot.org

	Chris Sigrist
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	(208) 239-3375
	christopher.sigrist@itd.idaho.gov

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org

	LaVar Davidson
	City of Blackfoot Street & Sanitation
	(208) 785-8600
	lavar@cityofblackfoot.org

	Justin Johnson
	City of Shelley
	(208) 357-1991
	cityshop@cityofshelley.org


· Justin called the meeting to order and thanked everyone for coming.
· Dusty made the motion to approve the minutes and Chris seconded it. The minutes from the July 11, 2023 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· Intermountain Gas – Justin Whited stated the joint trench project on Thompson Lane is currently under way.  The new plat is for 4 lots on a private road.
· City of Shelley – Justin Johnson said he called Digline for a broken waterline and they wouldn’t give him a priority or emergency.  Digline told him he would have to wait 3 days.  After arguing with them Digline finally came out and did the locate for the city.  He wanted to know if anyone else has had a similar experience with Digline.
Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 7/31/23 – $1,626.47
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – Dusty reported the county was approved for 4 or 5 full bridge replacement grants from the Local Highway Technical Assistance Council (LHTAC).  Dusty said he could get a list to any utilities that might be affected by the replacements.  Keller Associates will be engineering the first of these bridge replacements.  Dusty will meet with Keller tomorrow afternoon to discuss bridge concepts.  
The County just got federal grant funding of 1.5 million dollars for a major rehabilitation of the Tilden bridge.  It will be jacked up to replace the bearing pads.
The county owns a couple of lots on Royal Street in Blackfoot.  Road and Bridge has been tasked with building a fence around them. Dusty found out prior to this meeting that the section of Royal Street near the fairgrounds where the duplexes are located is still deeded to the county.  He asked Scott if he was aware of that.  The city maintains Royal Street up to the barricade by the fairgrounds.
· City of Blackfoot – There are some new subdivisions on East Airport being developed.  One subdivision has 28 townhomes and the other subdivision 14 lots.  Scott forwarded Steadman’s new development on Airport and Russell Robinson’s development to Justin Whited for review. 

Honeybrook III located on the corner of Cromwell Lane and Pendlebury will be going to Planning & Zoning again because the zoning wasn’t done correctly a long time ago under former management.  The mayor and Julie Conan have decided to do it properly.  The number of units have been reduced from 86 to 60 something.

The old Snake River bridge that connects to Highway 39 is scheduled for replacement in 2025 and JUB is the engineer.  There is a utility meeting on August 17, 2023 to be held onsite by the bridge.  Anyone who has utilities on that bridge should attend the meeting. 

A four-plex will be built on Wilson Avenue and Meridian Street.

Cottage Grove, a subdivision on Lansing Street and McAdoo Street will have about 16 or 17 manufactured homes.

Slate Mountain Mobile Home Park located on Highway 91 near the Arctic Circle still needs to sign a Development Agreement with the City of Blackfoot.  No Certificate of Occupancy will be issued until a Development Agreement has been signed.

Paving on the Fisher Street project in front of the Blackfoot High School will hopefully begin later this week and go into next week.  Milling will begin on Phase III of this project soon.

A new City of Blackfoot Public Works yard and building will be designed and possibly started in the next couple of years.  It will be located on Mitchell Lane between the soccer field parking lot and the water storage tank.
· Intermountain Gas – Justin stated the joint trench and right of way work portion of Rose River Estates is ready to begin.  They will bore under the canal and not attach lines to the county bridge.
Justin will have to get gas to the new elementary school.  The job will require boring and probably three bell holes on Walker Street.  
· ITD – Chris Sigrist handed out the ITD project report for July 2023.  Please email Chris with any questions regarding projects on the report.  
Other Business:
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on September 12, 2023, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
2

